MINUTES OF FISHERMOSS PSC MEETING 
HELD ON 8th November 2021 @ 19:30 
	Attendees:
	Maragret Ferguson (MF)

Chris Carter (CC)

Lobke Starr-Vaanholt (LSV)
Allyson Miller (AM)

Jenny Barrowman (JB)

Darren Robertson (DR)
Catherine Middleton (CM)

Fiona McRae (FM)

Dawn Anderson (DA)

Michelle Murphy (MM)
Susan Bryson (SB)
Amanda Stephen (AS)

Loraine (L)
Sarah Murray (SM)

	Apologies:
	Hazel Willox (HW)

Victoria Tait (VT)

Claire Anderson (CA)
Marianne McKessar (MMc)



	Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1.
	Welcome (CC)
	

	
	CC welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanked everyone for attending. 
	

	2.
	Identify New Roles & Confirm existing roles within FPSC
	

	
	· Chairperson: Chris Carter – unanimously approved
· Vice Chairperson: Lobke Starr-Vaanholt – unanimously approved
· Treasurer: Amanda Stephen – remains in place
· Secretary: vacant; JB expressed she is happy to take minutes occasionally and LSV expressed she is happy to do secretary duties  

· Uniform Coordinator: Victoria Tait – remains in place
· Purchaser: Claire Anderson – remains in place

	

	3
	New Chair Introduction (CC)
	

	
	CC introduced himself and is looking forward to the challenge of taking on the chair position. He has a 7 year-old in P3 and 11 month old who will eventually go to Fishermoss. He aims to be approachable and is happy to be contacted by phone, email, social media. CC thanks the previous chair and vice-chair. 

Aim to work as a team within the committee where everyone’s voice is equal and do the best for our school.

	

	4
	Head Teacher update (MF)
	

	
	Thank you to outgoing chair and vice-chair. Great support to school and efforts have not gone unnoticed. Thanks and congratulations to new chair and vice-chair. 

October newsletter contains key news from the school, emailed out last Friday of term and available on webpage. 

Highlights:

· Sponsored walk was a very happy occasion

· Participation of P7 in council participatory budgeting events was something exciting and different to be involved in

· Curriculum show and tell next week (Tuesday 16th November)

Family Friday update to continue and well received.

Ongoing concern about pupil and staff absences (support, kitchen, cleaning and teaching staff).
Massive thank you to parents for overwhelming support for purchase of I-pads which are yet to arrive on behalf of pupils and staff

Playground markings picked up with pupils (p4-p7) who been measuring up the playground and have provided feedback to decide where marking could be placed. Vote to happen shortly. Pupils very involved and enthusiastic about the process.

Up to date costings requested by MF from company to do the playground markings (last quote 2018, so increase in cost); increase total of £266. Pupils agreed to only have basketball court markings (rather than football etc.). If we can get company as an approved supplier for Aberdeenshire, so that VAT can be excluded. Final costings will be submitted and approved by PSC.

Request from school: for Xmas craft items £225. List ready. 

This request was approved at the meeting. AS to get transfer organised.


	AS to transfer £255 to school

	5.
	Treasurer Report (AS)
	

	
	Opening balance: £19973.45

To date income: £3219.09

Expenditure: £8179.80

Balance: £14994.74

Restricted donation: £4004.49 playground markings

£54.49 remaining in Asda fund ( to go towards Xmas craft

Available: £10990.25

£2155 in just giving page (sponsored walk)

Actual balance: £13145.25

Sponsored walk: £60 PSC bank account, £758 PayPal, £746.89 in cash, just giving £2155 (Total = £3746.89 

Best year ever!
Fun Box: Total £375.93

Expenditure: £156.91

Profit: £219.02; £86.20 in cash and £132.82 using switch payment (machines only cost £94 and can be used again at Xmas fayre)
Floats Xmas fayre: AS asked how much cash is needed for floats at Xmas fayre. AS to contact Zarina and MM to see if she has any notes from previous year.


	AS & MM to look into amount for floats at Xmas fayre

	6.
	Constitution (CC)
	

	
	Changes made to constitution. Notes have been sent round to the whole PSC. People have until the 14th of November to respond.

Constitution was ratified subject to anyone coming forward before the 14th November. 

New constitution will needs to go on webpage.

	CC to organise putting new constitution webpage after 14th Nov.

	7.
	PVG / Disclosure Scotland (CC)
	

	
	All role holders to get PVG checked and any parents volunteering will be asked to step forward. More information to follow once CC has met with Christine. CC will give confirmation one he has it.
	CC organising PVG for school

	8.
	Data Protection Act & Social Media Policy (CC)
	

	
	Important for PSC to have data protection act and social media policy. CC has drawn up new policies and will send them out after the meeting for everyone to have a read, need to be approved. Any feedback is welcome.

CC to figure out how best to hold data under GDPR. Awaiting feedback from Christine.

Policies will be added to Facebook page once approved.
	CC to send out new policies to be approved

	9.
	Information Update Sheet (CC)
	

	
	CC to send out information update sheet to collate data on PSC members. Statement to confirm consent to be a member of WhatsApp group etc.

CC will hold master database as per GDPR guidelines.
	CC to send out information sheet for PSC members to complete

	11.
	Events (CC)
	

	11.a
	Sponsored Walk
	

	
	Fantastic amount raised. Well done and thanks to everyone involved, and to the weather.
	

	11.b
	Christmas Cards
	

	
	Packs due for collection from MMc tomorrow, some outstanding payments still to be chased. All packs will be sent away by the end of the week. Parents will be updated on delivery date.
	

	11.c
	Christmas Fayre (CC)
	

	
	CC updated the committee on the ongoing planning for the Christmas fayre. Exciting to have a Christmas Fayre. 

23 stall holders confirmed

PSC stalls

· Christmas creations 

· Adult tombola

· Chocolate tombola

· Guess Olaf’s age/sweetie jar
· Santa’s Grotto
· Kitchen refreshments; tea and biscuits. DR has kindly donated hotdogs and buns to sell on the day. Many thanks to him! CC to get teas/coffees etc.

Volunteers for PSC stalls covered. CC will send round stalls allocated to volunteers.

Santa’s elves: JB and LSV. Need to be mindful of large gatherings with COVID. Timeslots will be sold for grotto. Eventbrite page created for grotto. 5 families per 15 min slot (max. 4 kids per family group). £3 per ticket, £1.50 for additional child. It was agreed that Eventbrite booking fee would be added onto ticket fee. Hoping to do pre-sale for all tickets, if slots remaining will sell on the day. 
CC asked MF about availability of tables. No suitable tables available from school, but JB pointed out there should be tables available at the church. JB suggested asking jubilee hall for tables. Hand sanitisers etc. in place at church hall.

Track and trace bar code to be generated and scanned by anyone entering the building. Volunteers at ticket desk to ensure people scan before entering.

CC will draw up stall plan and circulate. 

Access from 5 pm on Saturday night. Volunteers required for set up. Once way system to be put in place.
Then access at 12:00pm on the day for last minute set up.
Things we need to get:

· Bottle stall donations and chocolate donations. MF happy to collect at school; boxes to be provided for each class for donations to be placed in or can be dropped off at the front door. 

· Olaf toy (LSV) and guess sweets in the jar (stall holders to be approached for jar of sweets)

· Raffle tickets can be bought ahead of the fayre and will be sold on the fayre. Raffle draw will be aired on Facebook live and on screen on the day

· CC waiting for feedback from Asda and Coop for selection boxes for Santa to give out. CC will let everyone know once confirmation is received. Other members of PSC will ask their work if they could donate selection boxes

· MF will organise a staff hamper

Board with businesses that have donated to the fayre to be shown at fayre.

	CC to create floor plan and email allocation to volunteers.
JB&CC to do walk through church hall to check lay-out/tables

	12.
	I Pad Purchase
	

	
	Purchase of I-pads confirmed after positive Facebook poll and AS has transferred funds to school.
	

	13.
	AOB
	

	
	CC approached by some parents if it would be an idea to purchase the Fun box virtual event for schools at £125 pounds, which includes printable activity packs. 
Some discussion about this at the meeting. This would be most suitable for Nursery, P1-P3 and could potentially be reused in nursery every year. It was suggested that a DVD may be a better idea and money better spend. Consensus was not to go ahead with this at the moment.

MF commented that last years’ movie, class party and party bags done by PSC last year was a great success. School now has facility available to watch an age and stage appropriate movie for each class. It was decided that the PSC would supply party bags again this year using the remaining items (and some additional) from the Fun Box tuck shop (i.e., popcorn, haribos). Reindeer candy canes were very well received last year and could be added. 

SS asked when the Eventbrite tickets would go live. Need to consider parents that work/are not on Facebook may miss out. CC will ask school to email parents with link and to go live in the evening and to go out Monday 15th at 6 pm to give everyone a fair chance to purchase tickets. 

MF enquired about next steps with playground markings. Can work throughout wintertime. PSC happy for MF to liaise directly with the company to organise once final figures have been received and approved by PSC. Will probably be the new year before it happens. It was decided to aim to get this done over the February break so will review at next meeting. 
	CC to email Jackie about Eventbrite tickets for Santas grotto
AM looking into organising party bags

	
	
	

	
	
	


Date of next Meeting: tbc
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